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Dear  +Maurice, 
 

In your last e-mail, you mentioned that my analysis was centered mainly on 
material items. This is true because I do not have enough data or info to 
make a logical conclusion regarding ecclesiastical matters i.e. women 
ordinations.  
 
I therefore decided to share with you my thoughts and feelings 
regarding this matter while I was in Holland as follows: 
 
Ian mentioned during the meetings that you said to Philip that his Lady Mary 
ritual for the various stages for women is a fake.  
If this is true, why will 
you say that, unless you have something similar or more superior than what 
Ian is experimenting with Carla along similar lines? So, I asked myself: 
Knowing that Maurice is involved in esoteric organizations, he must have 
something about the Mother of God, World Mother, Astarte, Isis, or the Lady 
Mary. And since he is not mentioning it, it must be secret and the members 
are not free to share it outside the organization. If this assumption is 
true, is it the reason why the Dutch province is so adamant about women 
priests because the candidates belong to your organization and are qualified 
candidates for such orders?  If this is the case, you must already have a 
revised version of the Liturgy to incorporate the proper wordings in the 
Liturgy thus making the Ian-Carla version of the Lady Mary redundant and 
unacceptable by the Dutch Province. (I observed the reaction of the people 
when Ian mentioned his Lady Mary, they were just amused.) 
 
            If all of the above is true, there is no solution to the current 
situation unless you come out in the open and inform the GES on what you 
have and introduce it and declare it as a much better and more superior 
ceremony than Ian-Carla version of the Lady Mary experimental ritual. 
Otherwise, there will be no end to this current Maurice-Joan versus 
Ian-Carla rivalry, and meantime the Dutch Province is suffering in the 
process and the GES is in confusion. 
 



I can not share the above with the GES because they are all assumptions and 
no foundations unless I get more data and information from you and have your 
permission to share it. 
 
While I was a ship captain in the Navy, I took courses in intelligence 
gathering, analysis, interviews, interrogations, making guesstimates of the 
situation, etc., and of course we learn how to listen to our Intuition too. 
We are also taught  not to underestimate people and situations. 
 
+Ruben. 


